


3. For Avon and Somerset, in the case of Chief Constable complaints the appropriate authority 

is the Police and Crime Commissioner, also known as the Local Policing Body.  The handling 

of these complaints is delegated to the Chief Executive.  For complaints below the rank of 

Chief Constable or regarding police service levels the appropriate authority is the 

Professional Standards Department of Avon and Somerset Police under delegated authority 

from the Chief Constable. 

 
If you have any queries about this letter then please contact me, quoting the reference number 
above in any future communications. 
 
If you are unhappy about how your request has been handled and wish to make a complaint or 
request a review of the decision then you should write to: 
 
 The Interim Chief Executive 
 Avon and Somerset Police and Crime Commissioner’s Office 
 Valley Road 
 Portishead 
 Bristol 
 BS20 8JJ 
 
Please note, Avon and Somerset Police and Crime Commissioner’s office provides you with the right 
to request a re-examination of your case under its review procedure. The appeals document is 
attached for your reference. 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of your complaint, you may apply directly to the 
Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the ICO cannot make a decision unless you have 
exhausted the complaints procedure provided by Avon and Somerset Police and Crime 
Commissioner’s office. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: http://ico.org.uk/. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Freedom of Information Officer  
 
Avon and Somerset Police and Crime Commissioners Office 




